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School/Building Improvement:
● MTSS Grade Level teams have been meeting each week to discuss student concerns and supports that are

provided through Advisory period.
● On September 15th, the NBHS students participated in Pretzels with a Purpose. This is a program that was

designed and planned by last year’s Instructional Leadership Team in which each grade level accesses the
Major Clarity Program during one session, participates in SEL lessons through Nearpod during one session,
and participates in Academic Goal Setting and Community Service Planning during one session. It was truly a
team effort and every staff member played an integral role in making this happen. We plan to continue this for
the remaining 3 SIP Dismissal days.

● SIP Inservice - during the afternoon sessions, staff participated in our NBHS Data Dive and were assigned to
groups that analyzed last year’s 5 Essentials Data, Panorama Survey Data, PBIS Data, Academic Failure Data,
as well as a few other targeted areas. They provided feedback on our results and a plan on making
improvements for this school year.

Curriculum and Instruction
● The math consultant has been working with our math teachers - observing, providing feedback, and also

presented to our Math and ELA Team on the SIP Day last week regarding SAT Assessment Data.

Assessment
● MAP Testing and Panorama Surveys are completed!
● Mr. Viola has been diligently planning for the upcoming PSAT/NMSQT Assessment in October.
● IXL Diagnostic testing has been ongoing

Upcoming Events:
● Parent Teacher Conferences are next week!

Pretzel Positives
● HOCO23 was a HUGE success! Shout out to Mrs. McClarey and the Student Council, Class Sponsors Shelly

Kennedy, Aimee Gray, Kristen McGuire, Mark Mangiaracina, Kimberly Hepperly, Alex Kruckeberg, Taylee
Julian, and Joe Viola for all of their dedication and coordination making it so successful!

● Shout Out to Mr. Spears and our Social Media Advisory- they have been doing an amazing job on our social
media posts!

● Shout Out to Mr. Bandy and the Public Speaking Class for the outstanding job that they do on the morning
announcement broadcast!

● Shout Out to all of the high school staff that have been involved in assisting during some very critical events
over the past few weeks - from the power outage to critical student emergencies, we have powered through
some tough situations!

Recommendations - None at this time


